
  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

I cannot believe it is already the end of June and we have so few weeks left of this academic year! 

We have a number of key events coming up so please see the reminders at the bottom of this page 

for more information. 

Reception class had a great trip to Ramsey Rural Museum.  They 

tell us all about it later in the newsletter! Thanks to everyone 

involved in organising the event. 

Quadkids on Friday was also brilliant as we came 2nd! We have 

also had various STEM events as well this week which the children 

in Key Stage 2 have really enjoyed. 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mrs. Coates  

 

Chef Anna Visited 

On Thursday, Year 2 pupils enjoyed learning how to make a fruit salad 

with Chef Anna.  They had a lovely time and it linked really well to their 

topic too! 

 

Events Information 

 School Disco – Thursday 6th July 

Please look at the poster (end of the newsletter) and mailing from school regarding this event. 

 Move Up Day – Friday 7th July 

Children need to go to their class as usual; they will also be picked up from their room at the end of the 

day.  They will be told which classes they are going to during assembly. The staff list will be issued in next 

week’s newsletter so that everyone has it on the same day.   

 Reading Challenge – Monday 10th July 

Chatteris Library will be visiting our assembly to formally launch this year’s free reading challenge. 

 Year 6 Transition Day – Tuesday 4th and Tuesday 11th July 

Children need to go straight to Cromwell / Neale-Wade and they will be registered there.  If any child is 

unable to attend, please let both the secondary and us know of the absence. 

 Celebration of Work Afternoon – Friday 14th July 

Please come and see your child/ren’s work from 1:30 on Friday 14th July.  Should you wish to take your 

child home early, we are happy for you to do so but please ensure that you sign out from your child’s 

class upon leaving.  You will be able to take home all of their work so it is worth bringing a carrier bag with 

you! 

 

Week ending: 30.06.23 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

 Ready, Respectful, Safe 



Quadkids 

On Friday 23rd June, 10 children from Years 3 and 4 

represented the school in the annual Fenland Quadkids 

lower KS2 competition.  Nine teams took part with a total 

of 90 children participating.  The children had to take part 

in 4 activities: 400m run, 50m sprint, the howler throw and 

the standing long jump.  The children worked as a team 

to gain points from all the events and then the points were 

all added up and the winning team was the team that 

got the most points.  Kingsfield once again put 100% effort 

in and proudly came second in the competition!  

Mrs. MacNeil, PE and Sports Leader 

 

Chatteris Festival 

A massive thank you to Mrs. 

Harrison who rallied the troops and 

got everything ready for the 

Chatteris Festival on Saturday.  

Children had a great time as you 

can see from the photographs. 

We were also pleased to see Year 

4’s work on Manea Fir galleried in 

one of the marquees.  



Reception Trip to Ramsey Rural Museum  

On Tuesday, we went to the Ramsey Rural Museum for our school trip. We got in groups and we went 

there on a coach. We did lots of fun activities and we learnt a lot about life in the past. There were 

lots of old farm machinery for us to look at. We saw 3 tractors, ploughs, seed drills and wagons. 

Our lunches were delicious and yummy. 

On our trails we saw a chemist and a cobbler. The cobbler showed us how he made shoes out of 

leather and we held some tiny shoes for a baby and heavy boots for a worker. The chemist showed 

us how to make medicine. We learnt that in the past green bottles had poison in them. In the old 

school room, we sat at old fashioned school desks which lifted up. These were funny.  

Before we went on the trip, we learnt a few different Nursery Rhymes at school. As we explored the 

museum we spotted the different rhymes and sang the songs. Our favourites were ‘Sing a Song of 

Sixpence’ and ‘Cobbler Cobbler’. 

We went into a house from the early 20th Century. We noticed that it did not have a toilet indoors or 

a television. We found the toilet later on the outside!! In the garden, the adults read us a story about 

Peter Rabbit. We found some strawberries, potatoes, beetroot, lettuce and sweetcorn growing in 

the garden. We even spotted Peter Rabbits blue jacket and shoes hanging up like a scarecrow!  

At the end of the day, we used an old one penny coin to buy an ice lolly in the shop. These cooled 

us down at the end of a long day. 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all the volunteers at the museum and all the parents, 

grandparents and staff for making the day so brilliant and fun.  

Written by all the children in Reception 

 

   



PTA 

The PTA will be selling ice pops every Friday at the end of school from next week until the end of term 

for 50p per ice pop. These will be sold on the area of grass outside of the Year Six classrooms. 

     

Book Fair 

We have lots of books to sell because we have purchased 

more of the Floppy Phonics texts linked to our scheme.  The 

proposed dates for the book sale are 2:50 – 3:15 on 

Monday 3rd and 10th July in the main hall.   

We will also sell books throughout the Celebration of Work 

event on Friday 14th July.  All books will be 10p each.  

 

Year 6 Event 

On the 12th July, we have booked Premier Sports for 9-12.  This is an alternative to the trip that had to be 

cancelled earlier in the term.  We are going to do a picnic after this on the field and ask that parents 

kindly donate some items for this.  To keep things simple, please could boys bring in something sweet and 

girls bring in something savoury. Thank you! 

Year 6 Team 

 

 Please see our special lunch    Please join us for our end of 

menu for Wednesday 19th July.           year summer disco 



Celebrations and Awards 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to 5G for getting 98.5% attendance last week! 

 

Reading Success 

Congratulations to the following children for their amazing reading achievements: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Achievements 

Well done to Chloe Green who has learnt how to perform a push and a glide in her swimming lessons! 

 

 

 

Class Star of the Week Resilience Rock 

RK 
Holly N Iris Adamson 

1B 
Jacob A Logan Fruin  

1M Thomas S Ryder Tilsley 

2C Imeth D-A Ezra Tarr 

2D Harry N Kamile Macenskyte 

3LM Romeo G Marco Oliveira 

3S Backley P Lily-Grace Baldry 

4P Sophie H-E & Albany B Victoria B & Kyle W 

4T 
Teigan R, Jessica C & 

Summer H Zuzanna B & Millie A 

5R Carson N Kevinas P 

5G Iris R Harrison W 

6C Lily-Mai P Oscar W 

6R Braydn H Ava J 

30 reads 
Kornelija V 

Reuben S 

50 reads 
Logan S 

Chloe Louise F 

100 reads 
Charlie G 

Mila L 

150 reads Emily M 

250 reads Alexander G 

300 reads Sophie H-E 

House Points 

This week’s points are: 

Blue 416 Green  364 

Red  408 Yellow  352 

Well done to Blue Team! 

 

Running Totals 

Blue  12,803  

Yellow 11,657 

Red      12,046  

Green 12,664 

 



School Meals and Events 

Diary Dates 
Summer Term Dates 2023 

29th June – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

29th June – Home visits for new Reception children 

29th June – Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

3rd July – Book sale  

4th July - Y6 Transition Visit to Cromwell 

4th July – Home visits for new Reception children 

6th July – Year 1 Seasons Garden Centre visit 

6th July – New Reception starters – Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

6th July – School Disco 

10th July - 3rd July – Book sale  

11th July – Y6 Transition Visit to Neale Wade 

12th July – Year 6 Sports and Picnic Event 

14th July - Celebration of Work  

18th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Production 6pm 

19th July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9am 

19th July – Last day of term 

Term Dates for 2023-2024 

1st September – PD Day 

4th September – Children return to school 

17th October – School photographs for all children 

23rd – 27th October - Half term 

19th December – Last day of term 

20th December – PD Day 

4th January – Children return to school 

19th – 23rd February - Half term 

27th March – Last day of term 

Friday 28th March – PD Day 

15th April – Children return to school 

Friday 24th May – PD Day 

27th – 31st May - Half term 

19th July – Last day of term

 


